

SUMMERLEA C.P. SCHOOL

WINDSOR DRIVE, RUSTINGTON WEST SUSSEX, BN16 3SW

HEADTEACHER: MRS H MORRIS

TEL: (01903) 856783 FAX: (01903) 856784

EMAIL: office@summerleaschool.co.uk

'Growing thoughtful learners and independent thinkers'



NEWSLETTER 2: 23 September 2019

We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at our FOSS AGM this Friday 27th September after school in the Laurel Room.



The School is now a collection point for the Terracycle Crisp Packet Recycling scheme. We are now collecting any brand of crisp packet, including the wrapping for crisp multi-packs. We have boxes the children can put their used packets in from their packed lunches and we can recycle any packs you can send in from home. The more packets we collect the more money we can raise for School!

I would also like to remind you of the Astra Recycling clothes bank we have, located in the carpark. You can recycle any clothing, towels, sheets, blankets, curtains and shoes. So far, from your kind donations, the School has raised almost £200 - thank you! Elaine Gerring, Eco Schools Co-ordinator



Week beginning 23rd September

Mon 23rd: Year 2 swimming

Thurs 26th: 1.45pm Volunteer safeguarding

3.30pm EYFS reading meeting and maths pre-teach

Fri 27th: 3.15pm FOSS AGM

Week beginning 30th September

Mon 30th: Year 2 swimming

Thurs 3rd: National Poetry Day – bring in a

favourite poem to share

Fri 4th: Year 2 Church visit – letter to follow

Please see the previously issued calendar of key dates and events for the autumn term. Please also see our website calendar, as well as separate letters, for more information.

Parking

parents are double parking outside Hargreaves, causing danger to passing and oncoming traffic. The children's safety and that of our community is paramount so please be considerate and take care!























Please park safely around the school and surrounding residential areas. We have been made aware that



Do you like eating cake and chatting while planning fun things for children (and adults)? If you do, please come to the FOSS (PTA) AGM this Friday (27th September)!

It's at 3:15pm in the Laurel Room, on the corner opposite the field. Children are welcome. From the book bags that your children receive on starting the school to the iPads they use in class and the Year 6 leaver book, FOSS relies on parental support to provide resources that the school could not have otherwise. We'll be looking at what we've done and how much we've raised for the school over the last year, as well as what the current plans for this year are — with plenty of opportunities to suggest things we've never thought of!

You'll have a chance to ask questions too, so it's great for getting to know a bit more about what happens in school. When we are planning an event, we need plenty of volunteers, so please do think about how you might be able to help out from time to time – there are lots of jobs that can be done from home. Some of the core FOSS team need to step back a little because of their increased work commitments, so if you would like to be more involved and help shape FOSS for the future, now is a great time to join in! We hope you can make it – there will be tea and cake!

The FOSS team



Library Books

Please return any books you have belonging to our school library via classrooms as we are sadly missing lots of stock. Children should only have one library book at home at a time (not multiple books) and this is the same for Key Stage 2 Accelerated Reader books. Thank you.

Chartwells menu

Please be aware that on the first day back, after the half term break (Monday 4th November) there will only be jacket potatoes on the Chartwells hot meal menu rather than the usual selection of main courses.

Volunteer Safeguarding Training

Do you volunteer in our school? Hear readers? Help on trips? Support Forest School? If so, you are warmly invited and encouraged to attend our safeguarding session which will be held on **Thursday 26th September**, **1:45pm** - **2:45pm**. This training will address signs and indicators of abuse and explain/outline our policies and procedures with regards to safeguarding and welfare. Please contact the school office to book a place. We look forward to seeing you.

Secondary School Applications

Please apply by 31st October 2019 if your child is in Year 6 and due to start Secondary School next September. See the attached open day dates for our local secondary schools.



Flu Vaccine

You should have received a flu immunisation letter which was sent home via your child on Tuesday 17th September last week. Please ensure you return the enclosed form to the office as soon as possible. Many thanks.



Welcome Meetings

Thank you to everyone who attended our Year 1 to Year 6 Welcome Meetings. This term, these included our new Maths pre-teach sessions. Presentations are now available to view via our website by going to Our School > Curriculum & Assessment > Welcome Meetings 2019-20. Thank you for your interest and support. Please speak to your child's class teacher if you have any questions.

French phrase of the fortnight

This week our phrase of the fortnight week is: 'Je voudrais' - I would like...



Secondary School Open Days and Evenings Autumn 2019

We are pleased to be able to advise you of the following dates:

St Philip Howard	Open evening – 26/9/2019 Open mornings – 30/9 to 18/10/2019
Angmering School	Open evening – 25/9/2019 Open mornings – 23/9, 1/10 & 9/10/2019
Worthing High School	Open evening – 26/9/2019 Open mornings – 30/9 to 3/10/2019
Shoreham Academy	Open mornings – 23/9, 1/10, 9/10 & 17/10/2019
Chatsmore Catholic High School	Open evening – 8/10/2019 Open mornings – 9/10, 17/10 & 18/10/2019
The Littlehampton Academy	Open evening – 3/10/2019 Open morning – 7/10/2019
Bohunt School	Open mornings – 23/9 to 3/10/2019
Davidson CE High School	Open evening – 1/10/2019 Open mornings – 23/9 & 24/9/2019
St Andrew's CE High School	Open mornings – 23/9, 24/9 & 25/9/2019
Durrington High School	Open evening – 3/10/2019 Open mornings – 7/10 to 11/10/2019
Sir Robert Woodard Academy	Open evening – 3/10/2019

Please notify the school office if your child will be attending an open day during school hours; absence will be authorised in these circumstances.

Is your child due to transfer to secondary school in September 2020?



Apply online!

It's simple, convenient and timesaving. If your application is received after the deadline of Thursday 31 October 2019 your chance of securing a place at one of your preference schools could be seriously affected.

You can apply online from Monday 9 September 2019. If you would like further advice or information contact:

****03330 142 903

Free internet access to apply online is available at all:

- West Sussex libraries
- Children and Family Centres



Apply online at:

□ www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions

Deadline: Thursday 31 October 2019



The Littlehampton Academy

Open Evening

Thursday 3rd October 2019

You are warmly invited to tour the Academy and meet staff and students from 6pm until 8pm.

The Principal will present a welcome address to families in the Main Hall at 6:45pm.

Open Morning

Monday 7th October 2019

Join us for a tour at 8:45am, 9:45am or 11:15am No appointment is necessary, and tours will last an hour. Parking is available via our Fitzalan Road entrance.







Littlehampton Academy

The Littlehampton Academy • Fitzalan Road. • Littlehampton • BN17 6FE

office@tla.woodard.co.uk • www.tla.woodard.co.uk LittlehamptonAcademy@TLANewsUpdates

RECYCLE YOUR CRISP PACKETS!

Every year countless pieces of crisp packets end up in landfill sites across the UK. We are working with **TerraCycle®** to put an end to this enormous loss of resources.

The Crisp Packet Recycling Scheme allows us to recycle your crisp packets and prevent them from ending up in landfill.

Not only are you helping the environment, but the waste you recycle with us also helps to fund schools or organisations.









Drop off your waste at....



Your collection leader is...

(name)

(contact information)



The more you recycle, the more money we raise!

Learn more at www.terracycle.co.uk.

TerraCycle* and the TerraCycle Logo* are all property of TerraCycle, Inc. used under license. ©2018. All rights reserved.

THE CRISP PACKET RECYCLING SCHEME

ACCEPTED WASTE



Any brand of crisp packets

Waste that is NOT accepted:

- Popcorn bags
- Crisp tubes
- · Pretzel bags
- Meat snack bags

Waste that is accepted:

· Any brand of crisp packets





Wanted girls to join

RUSTINGTON RAIDERS

under 10's and 11's teams.

Is your daughter in Yr 4, Yr 5 or Yr 6 and keen on playing football?



If so, contact Mario on: 07837 230498

mario.ciaramella@outlook.com

or contact the club directly at

www.RustingtonRaidersFC.co.uk